Pray for those who are in need of our Lord's Healing Touch:

Ruth Lovern, Jessie Garcia, Harrill Wood, Juliebeth Golden, Bob & Julia Jorns, James Sumner, Chris Ferris, Joseph and Kathy Moniz, Patti Gehring, Judy Bailey, Jeremy Hart, Pam Turner, James M. Wilson, Cheryl Darnell, Tim Butler, Faye Bailey (Phyllis Pool's cousin), Becky Singletary, Tom & Susan Spehar, David Jenkins, Cathy Willard, Jan Davis, Jerry Butcher, John Cash, Emily Clayborn, John Mack-cancer (friend of Allen and Ann Quandee), Delores Wagner, Deborah & Amber Goodrum, Alison (Goodrum) Hill, Roberta Sarchet, Ann Beach and daughter, Richard & June Rambler, Linda Jones, Diane Hall-Rhonda Hunt's sister, Kimberly & Gerard Mosiello, Maureen Huntington, Jim Weeks, Jenna Mann Fuller (Heidi Smith's sister), Karla Stanaland-chemo (Beth Boggs relative), Joan Kuhn (friends of the Coles), Joyce Leist, Evelyn West, Charlie Edem, Tara Davis, Amy (Tom Ashbeck's daughter), Jesse Hunter, Nellie Brownell (Knee Replacement), Bob Fallgren, Tommy Daniels, Lucy Bailey, Bill Boggs, Robert Countryman, Annie Gunnin, Ed Sherrell, Karen Cole, Foster Judkins (grandson of Tom & Linda Judkins), Cindy Koehler, The Family of Jim Bannister

<u>Expectant Mothers:</u> Teal Sanders –May 12th (boy!), Kara Golden– Early June, Fitrah Golden-August

Mission Matters: Lenten Offering designated for CARES

Our active military family: Brett Rush, Jeremy Willis, Nathan Watson, David Grossman, Peter Nunn, Shawn Hancock, Steven Walsh, Max Edward Caylor, Dustin Hall, Jason Kiernan, John Kiernan, Jason Stanley, Emerson Gantz, Stanley Peters, Alex Davis, Austin McCormick, Eric Hunter, Jessie Sams, Elliot Gallagher, Mitch Rich, Justin Mosiello, Brian Mosiello, Kalyn Brooks, Dillon Gasaway, Alec Gryski, Jesse Vaughan, Nathan Russell, Bryce Skillington, Lily Bowen, D. John Thomas, Ahmed Sohail

Northeast Atlanta Health & Rehab: Delle Marie O'Neal

Serenity Mtn. Manor: Tilli Savage

Sonshine Manor PCH: Novella Foster (Phyllis Pool's mother)

<u>Wildwood</u>: Beverly Fontaine (Steve Griffin's mother), Marilyn Hannah (Elaine Hannah's sister-in-law)

Retreat at Canton Assisted Living: Tom Stanley Retreat at Jasper Assisted Living: Mazie Nell Melton

<u>Chestnut Ridge in Cumming:</u> Marilu Weeks <u>Rock Creek Manor:</u> Sam and Barbara Peddicord

Please call the church office if you have a prayer concern, update or to notify us of any family illnesses, deaths or hospitalizations.

For any emergencies after office hours,

Greg can be reached on his cell #770-851-8305.

Roxanne B. Golden	Greg Meadows	Pastor
Gerry Gleason Director of Congregational Care Teal Sanders Director of Christian Education Cathy Riley Administrative Assistant Peggy Litherland Financial Manager Deborah Goodrum Preschool Director Judy Francis Nursery Coordinator Angela Ervin Organist Ellen Whitten Associate Director of Music Nathaniel Singletary Contemporary Worship Leader Susan Gooch Pianist	Roxanne B. Golden	Music/vvorsnip Leader
Cathy RileyAdministrative AssistantPeggy LitherlandFinancial ManagerDeborah GoodrumPreschool DirectorJudy FrancisNursery CoordinatorAngela ErvinOrganistEllen WhittenAssociate Director of MusicNathaniel SingletaryContemporary Worship LeaderSusan GoochPianist	Eric Justice	Director of Youth/Marketing
Cathy RileyAdministrative AssistantPeggy LitherlandFinancial ManagerDeborah GoodrumPreschool DirectorJudy FrancisNursery CoordinatorAngela ErvinOrganistEllen WhittenAssociate Director of MusicNathaniel SingletaryContemporary Worship LeaderSusan GoochPianist	Gerry Gleason	Director of Congregational Care
Peggy Litherland. Financial Manager Deborah Goodrum Preschool Director Judy Francis Nursery Coordinator Angela Ervin Organist Ellen Whitten Associate Director of Music Nathaniel Singletary Contemporary Worship Leader Susan Gooch Pianist	Teal Sanders	Director of Christian Education
Peggy Litherland. Financial Manager Deborah Goodrum Preschool Director Judy Francis Nursery Coordinator Angela Ervin Organist Ellen Whitten Associate Director of Music Nathaniel Singletary Contemporary Worship Leader Susan Gooch Pianist	Cathy Riley	Administrative Assistant
Judy Francis	Peggy Litherland	Financial Manager
Angela Ervin	Deborah Goodrum	Preschool Director
Angela Ervin	Judy Francis	Nursery Coordinator
Lilen Whitten Associate Director of Music Nathaniel Singletary	Angela Ervin	Organist
Nathaniel Singletary	Flien Whitten	Associate Director of Music
	Nathaniel Singletary	Contemporary Worship Leader
	Susan Gooch	Pianist
ISabella WilbaliksIviusic Assistant	Isabella Wilbanks	



"The Nugget of Truth" April 2020

Dear Jasper UMC,

In these times when so many of us are encouraged to remain at home I want to reassure you that there are people who are willing to pick up groceries, food or medications and deliver them to your home. If that is a need of yours please call the church office and we will have someone get in touch with you and work that out.

We are moving to a new method of communication called Flocknotes. This will enable the staff to get information out to the congregation faster and more efficient. To join the Jasper UMC Flocknotes group using your cell phone text jasperume to 84576. Messages will come to you by text or email. This will take us a few weeks to collect the data. Once collected we will have a better way to reach out to the Jasper UMC family.

Yours in Christ, Greg Meadows Jasper UMC, Pastor

> Jasper United Methodist Church 85 West Church Street, Jasper, GA 30143 Phone: 706-253-2100, Fax: 706-253-2110

www.jasperumc.org
Preschool Phone: 706-253-2109, Fax: 706-253-2110, Emergency
Phone: 706-253-2115

jasperumcpreschool@gmail.com



"We have different gifts, according to the grace given us."

Romans 12:6 a

Together while being alone has been interesting these last couple of weeks but it's given us a chance to reach out to others to check on them more than we normally do. We, as the church, still have to care for each other, encourage each other and strengthen each other. One of the songs the Chancel Choir is learning this spring is a great theme song for all of us, "Let Your Faith Be Stronger Than Your Fear". May God continue to lead and guide us along this path of life together as fellow Christians.

Please don't hesitate to call if you have questions or problems. Soli Deo Gloria, Roxanne

STUDENT MINISTRY...



God is still moving, so we will still gather! Elevate will be gathering virtually via Google meet starting on April 5th. We will meet this way until further notice.

Also, parents, be on the lookout for our newsletter which will include the details for how to join our group.

Blessings,

Eric Justice, Director of Youth & Marketing 706-669-8296

MISSIONS MATTERS...

- **Kenya Team 2020** thanks everyone who encouraged, supported, gave and prayed. It was a God experience! We are home, we are safe, we are grateful! A report will be coming to the JUMC website.
- Habitat for Humanity: JUMC is playing an active role with house #20 in 2020. Volunteers will be needed when we can move about again. Watch for work schedules.
- Lenten Sunday Offerings can be taken directly to CARES. Items from the list are: shampoo, body (bar) soap, liquid dish soap, baby diapers (N-5), toothbrush, paste, floss. You can also add some groceries.

Notes from the Office:

Current Office Hours are 8:30 am-Noon, Monday-Thursday For any questions and information call 706-253-2100 or email criley@jasper.org

Stay safe and God Bless, Cathy Riley, Administrative Assistant

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION. . .

I pray this finds everyone healthy and happy. I hope you have all gotten settled into your new routine. I am sure this has not been easy for many of you. As hard as it may seem, at the end of the day take a moment to be thankful for these new opportunities, even though they may be difficult.

Spring Musical: With the cancellation of school being extended, our **Spring Musical will be postponed** until our next KOK season. Please keep your books and CD's and continue to refresh yourselves on your lines. (all will keep their assigned parts and lines)

KOK: We will not extend the KOK season if schools open back up. As of right now, we still have **April 29th** on the calendar as our **end of year party**. We want the kids to have one last time to be together and get ready for a happy summer.

VBS: Vacation Bible School is still on the calendar for **June 22-June 26th.** Please save the date! We will be enlisting teenagers and adults to help make this week a wonderful time for everyone.

Thank you to everyone for the flood of love and gifts you have sent our way for our new arrival. I do not have the proper words to express how grateful and blessed we are to belong to such a wonderful congregation.

April Celebrations

Bob & Judy Bailey Burl & Deanie Chesser Jeff & Julie Degalleford Tom & Donna Dicus John & Ann Goodman Gordon & Candice Hershberger

Bob & Suellen Reitz John & Sandy Tatum George & Debby Utiss Don & Beth White Tom & Carol Wilson





Stan Adams, Hannah Countryman, Charles Daniell, Kristie Finney, Karen Fowler, Sumner Gantz, Erin Goode, Deborah Goodrum, Edie Gregg, Miles Gregg, Lisa Hardman, Courtney Haughwout, Mark Hickman, Jackson Hodge, Diane Jackson, Holden Jackson, Tom Lindsey, Sheila Lovern, Gary Maple, Logan Martinez, Jeri McGhee, Greg Meadows, Jan Palmer, Roberta Sarchet, David Schanen, Deborah Schanen, Ted Schlitz, Savannah Singletary, Ian Wisniewski, Joshua Wisniewski